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Well we’re a quarter of the way through 2018, where has the last 

3 months gone? 

 

March seen a couple of good local events and lots of members 

travel for other events in different disciplines around the country. 

Some having good results, others needing to pull Subaru engines 

apart again and one with a big rebuild to do on a car. 

Well done Curtis and team on a great Autocross event, seems 

some of the juniors have improved big time over summer, catch-

ing a few of us old timers out. 

The Motorkhana was a great display to our visiting competitors 

for away that we really do run great events , with some 18 runs 

for the day. Some see no big deal in this until you travel away and 

are lucky to do 6 for a day with a much higher entry fee. 

 

That’s about where the good side of this months report ends for 

me. 

In March we held the first meeting for the 2018 Legends of the 

Lakes Hillclimb. The attendance was, let’s say, average by club 

members and that average puts serious doubt over the event run-

ning in 2018 and beyond. 

For an event that had record entries in 2017, more than 200 over 3 

days, it makes the club a nice little profit to continue in the way it 

has for the last 12 years, with lots of new equipment bought for 

SEAC park, a clubrooms and venue second to nowhere in this 

country.  

It’s very, very hard to think that we are struggling to fill positions 

to make this happen. For the event to continue, we need a lot of 

new blood, the crew that set the track up are getting older and are 

starting to struggle big time with the task.  

No track built = No race. 
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We see lots of SEAC members say we’re to busy to help the 

weekend prior, any time during working hours the week prior or 

week after packing up due to work commitments. 

Trust me! We all have that problem. I’m self employed and don’t 

earn a living for 3 weeks over Legends. 

Or still, outside of regular hours, to busy to offer an hour or two 

helping out.  

But time and time again the small group see the other members 

driving up and down the hill checking on the progress as specta-

tors to the hard work. 

 

We need 3 key officials to learn and help this year to make it hap-

pen and to give the event the future it deserves. 

We need someone to learn the Secretary’s position. Wendy and 

Helen are willing to help again this year but this will be their last, 

and now is the time for a team player to step up and learn and 

help. 

Race Controller for the weekend is something that the event can 

not run without. Steve has been in this position now for a number 

of years and has done an exceptional job but now wants to maybe 

have a drive himself, 

and step back a little 

from the massive task he 

has done over the last 

few years. This is 

Steve’s last year in the 

job and the last chance 

to teach a new Race 

Controller the ropes. 
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The biggest thing our event needs is sponsors to make it happen, 

with both in kind support and generous $$$.  

Bob, Reece and Curtis have done a great job of this over the 

years. Bob has put in a massive amount of work over the years to 

make this job as easy as possible to undertake in to the future. 

Reece did the work for a few events but work and family commit-

ments mean its time for Curtis to have a new helper and look at 

gaining some new sponsors to the event. 

 

The next meeting is set down for the 26th of April at 7:30pm, at 

our clubrooms. 

Please come to the April General Meeting and the Hillclimb meet-

ing and offer some assistance to keep this event that has grown to 

be so very popular around the country on the calendar for years to 

come. 

 

Cheers,  

See you all sideways on the dirt soon, 

Kev 
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…..everything on the dry salt lake seemed to 
be floating on the shimmering heat haze, so 
it was difficult to see the car  
coming towards us waiting at the two and a 
half mile mark.   
 
The first thing I could see was the salt spray 
way out in the  distance and then came the  
unmistakable sound of two huge blown,  
injected alky burning Hemis accelerating 
hard.   
The fourty three feet long black streamliner 

shot into view and I struggled to get some film of it as it disappeared almost as fast as it 
came, popping the parachute out near the five mile mark at 345 MPH!  (560 KPH).   
That was “Target 550”, an unbelievable piece of engineering built with the sole purpose of 
breaking the land speed record for a wheel driven, piston engine car by 100 MPH (160 KPH). 
They had already run 386 MPH at Bonneville at 40% throttle, but transmission and driveline 
failures had prevented anything faster. This team brought twenty tons of gear from the USA 
to Australia and then transported it over 150 km of unmade corrugated  Aussie road to Lake 
Gairdner in SA, then dropped an inlet valve on their first run, clocking 297 MPH on one en-
gine……. 
I was lucky enough to talk to a couple of the mechanics that night over a beer and 
their attitude was very up beat “ well, it has beat the shit outta the piston, but it will 
go again, we have got spares, we will fix it , we will go faster”….. and they did……. 
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There was also another American team there with the aim of becoming the fastest 
motor cycle in the world.  
Piloted by a lady, one Valerie Thompson, (daughter of Mickey Thompson ) they 
waited four days for the right wind (none ) and ran 328 MPH.  
I am not sure if this officially gives them the record, but it sure is fast on two wheels. 
Powered by a specially built, V4 quad cam turbo engine of just under 3 litres,  
producing 511 hp, this was also a masterpiece of engineering. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
However, at Lake Gairdner, they have classes for almost everything – one guy clocked 
117 mph on a postie bike!  A bit slower than a Hyabusa at 260 + mph.  
Drivers have to qualify at increasing speeds, 150mph, 175mph and so on to ensure 
that they and their cars are capable of handling the high speeds involved. 
 It is not just a matter of building a big powered monster, as the aerodynamics of the 

cars are critical to the handling.  
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It is not uncommon for a driver to have a high speed spin, despite travelling in a 
straight line !  Constructors of the vehicles take great care to have the centre of  
pressure and the centre of balance in just the right place to ensure the car will  
actually stay on the ground and not try to fly ! 
Among the array of Lakesters, Hotrods, modified street cars and every kind of stock 
and modified motorbike, there was some very fast cars. A Hudson terraplane which 
is very un aerodynamic reached 186 MPH then had a spin which lasted just over 440 
metres. Now that is a lose……… 
 
A BA XR8 ute capable of 255 mph, several  
super fast Trans Ams, an XG Ford panelvan 
running LPG at over 180 mph, an XA coupe at 
over 200 mph and the “worlds fastest  
Commodore” at a staggering 268 mph!  
The driver of the VR Commodore owns the  
record set last year at 272 mph but could not 
quite better it this year, ending his week ( and 
the car ) by rolling it at the five mile mark.  

 
He walked away unscathed, thanks to a 
chrome moly full chassis and cage. It 
was a pretty special VR, complete with a 
572 cube big block burning methanol, a 
Lenco transmission and a Ford 9’’ diff.  
Hopefully the “bronze Aussie” as it was 
named will be rebuilt for next year. 
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It was a great four days at   
Lake Gairdner, which lies at the  
northern foothills of the Gawler ranges and 
about two hours north west of Iron Knob. 
Measuring approximately 160 km long by 
50 wide, with hard salt up to 1.2 metres 
deep, regulars to the event call it “the big 
white dyno”.  The race meet is conducted 
every year by the Dry Lakes racers associa-
tion ( DLRA )  
 

The salt lake is a catchment area which dries through summer to a hard level surface 
which is ideal to run vehicles at high speed for about five miles. Depending on the 
conditions, some years have had up to eight miles available. 
It is surprising who attends these races, with local personalities Terry Masters and 
John Evans spotted among the petrol heads in attendance.  
One of the things that stood out to me was even though alcohol was not banned 
among the spectators, there were no fights, NO rubbish left anywhere, and no idiots 
‘chucking mean skids’ after the racing.  Competitors were always ready to talk about 
their cars and experiences with anybody who asked, coming from as far away as 
Queensland and Perth, demonstrating the dedication that racers of all types have to 
their sport. 
Would I go again?  
Road trip, camping, watching fast cars, a couple of beers at night under the stars, 
why not?  
 Cheers, Locky 
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With the Australian Khanacross Title only 2 months 

away and following last months very well attended ses-

sion, it’s time to do it again.  

Theory will cover some basic car maintenance checks, 

tyre pressures for different surfaces.  

This will be followed by some practical one on one time 

with club seniors. 
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SOUTH EASTERN AUTOMOBILE CLUB OF SA INC 

GENERAL MEETING 2ND MARCH 2018 
 

 

Meeting open – 7:40pm 

 

Apologies – K Raedel, T Crowe, N Lowe, M Cooper, L Upton, Harry Family 

 

Present – H Telford, C Boyd, K Pohlner, S Saunders, B Fisk, P Height, M Height, K Trimnell, L Doddridge, J 

Whitehead, S Pratt, P Lock 

 

Minutes from Previous Meeting – read and accepted, B Fisk, 2cd P Height 

 

Business Arising 

Road fencing has been fixed. 

Keith Pearson – ongoing, trucks have been moved over the road.  Kate to write a letter regarding bowl fill. 

Office phone – work in progress. 

Timing system upgrade – work in progress. 

Temporary fencing – still awaiting proof of ownership from K Pearson. 

Port Mac Hill Climb was very well received, thanks to P Lock.  Possibility of next year going to a one day event or 

combining with Bayside Festival. 

 

Correspondence 

WWRF Khanacross Stewards Report. 

Office for Recreation and Sport, re Funding Information Sessions. 

Hansen Print, re Dave Tully resignation. 

Naracoorte Historic Vehicle Club, re Pist’n’Broke. 

Stephen Ormond, re Motorkhana Championship. 

 

Treasurers Report  - Provided by S Saunders  

 

Outstanding Hillclimb Sponsorship Invoice to be paid by Jens Hotel. 

Drifters Bill of $1,000 has been reduced to $500 by the President, should it be at least $750 due to high costs of 

toilets. 

 

General Business  

P Lock –  

Club Cars – if not being used then need to look into getting rid of one (Laser).  Invite Novice Juniors to put in an 

application, or advertise on facebook. 

Will be away for three weeks, and will be coming and going a bit throughout the year. 

 

B Fisk –  

Track – P Heenan to fix and next event to go ahead.  Autocross paperwork has gone in. 

Mulching needs to be done and removal of rock around the bowl.  Would be good to be done before the Australian 

Motorkhana Championship. 

 

S Saunders - 

A new printer has been purchased from Exchange Printers for $1,099 and is upstairs ready to be used during meet-

ings / events. 
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P Height–  

An Invoice needs to be sent for the Heywood gate fee mix up. 

 

S Pratt –  

Interested in looking into the Landcare funding eligibility. 

Will Contact Nathan Lowe about intentions for next year. 

 

J Whitehead – 

More Directors needed. 

Lawnmower – ongoing work in progress. 

Has brought in a lockable cupboard and bench which can be used upstairs if needed. 

 

H Telford –  

Should money be transferred from the Hillclimb account to the term deposit account. 

A person needs to be nominated from each discipline to be responsible for the money and receipt book for each 

event.  Currently having to chase both up after the event, should be returned at the end of competition, or the 

next day. 

 

C Boyd –  

Working Bees to be held the next two Wednesday nights. 

Will be holding a junior development day on Monday 12th March. 

The wording for Motorkhana – moving of cones needs to be looked at and clarified. 

Australian Khanacross Championships – volunteers needed. 

 

K Pohlner –  

Bev Shute chasing up the standing regs for the Autocross and TRE’s for the website.  Classes for autocross / super 

series will be worked out after such. 

If anyone has any items to go on the website, please email them to info@seacsa.com.  

 

 

Meeting Closed – 8:50pm 

mailto:info@seacsa.com
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SOUTH EASTERN AUTOMOBILE CLUB OF SA INC 

EXECUTIVE MEETING 14TH MARCH 2018 
 
Meeting open – 7:45pm 

 

Apologies – G Brown, P Lock 

 

Present – K Pohlner, A Lennerth, B Fisk, C Boyd, K Raedel, P Height, J Whitehead, P Lock, S Saunders, P 

Heenan 

 

Minutes from Previous Meeting – read and accepted, C Boyd, 2cd P Height 

Business Arising - Nil 

Correspondence 

Adrian Flynn, SA/NT Autofest Panel – March Motorkhana 

Jayne Miller, DC Grant – Building Grants 

Pauline Renner, Rock N Roll Rendezvous 

Bev Shute – Entries for Club Events 

 

Treasurers Report  - provided by S Saunders  

Accepted, C Boyd, 2cd B Fisk 

 

An Invoice for $555 to be sent to the Wood Wine & Roses Festival for Gate Entry. 

A Bowering to email Invoice to the Drifters club for $500.00. 

Bank Correspondence, re Internet Banking Signatory changes. 

 

General Business  

J Whitehead 

Autocross is going ahead – will need helpers for the next three nights to get organised. 

 

P Heenan 

New batteries have been ordered for the radios.  Aerials, faults etc will be fixed at the same time.  Should be ready 

in two weeks. 

DC Grant happy to provide 100m of rubble for entrance. 

Track needs to be watered, can provide at no cost to club, or can hold out for some rain. 

Rally Cross / bitumen – possibility of grants from CAMS, or a private investor? 

Port Lincoln Teakle Autosprint 

LOL Hillclimb – how can we expand and make it bigger?  Table at the next Hillclimb Meeting. 

 

K Raedel 

Rallysprint on 8th April has been cancelled due to dry conditions. 

Email Account password needs to be changed so access only available to Secretary and Treasurer. 

P Heenan to direct the Australian Khanacross Championship. 

Bank Account access for LOL Hillclimb. 

Events Float – Payment must be made by the Thursday prior to event and Float to be given to Treasurer by follow-

ing Monday night. 

Junior Development Program in April. 

Hillclimb Meeting Thursday. 

 

Meeting Closed – 9:55pm 
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President     K Raedel    0475 062 717 
Vice President     C Boyd 
Treasurer     S Saunders    0409 290 226 
Assistant Treasurer    A Bowering    0418 836 169 
Secretary     K Pohlner 
Assistant Secretary    H Telford    0408 896 808 
Property Officer    J Whitehead    0407 472 294 
Trials Co-Ordinator    G Brown    0417 250 043 
Trials Secretary    A Kreisl    0418 852 055 
Trials Scorer     H Weedon    0439 872 331 
Autotest Co-Ordinator   P Height    08 8723 2902 
Autotest Secretary    S Crowe    0421 461 555 
Autocross Co-Ordinator   J Whitehead    0407 472 294 
Autocross Secretary    A Bowering    0418 836 169 
Autocross Scorer    J Whitehead    0407 472 294 
Seac Office     H Telford & K Trimnell  
State Council/Cams Officer   K Raedel    0475 062 717 
Cams Auto Test    G Van Der Hoek   0417 546 787 
Cams Rally Panel    G Brown    0417 250 043 
Public Officer     K Lynch 
Hill Climb Co-Ordinator   K Raedel    0475 062 717 
Newsletter     A Lennerth    0405 534 252 
Web Site     B Shute 
Publicity (Trials, Autocross, Hillclimb)  A Lennerth    0405 534 252 
Publicity (Motorkhana, Khanacross)  D Wilson 
Compliance Officer    P Lock 
Cr Membership     P Lock, S Pratt, R Moulden  S. Pratt  

0417 089 280 
 

Executive Committee 

K. Raedel, C. Boyd, K. Pohlner, S. Saunders, B. Fisk, P. Lock,  
P. Height, P. Heenan, G. Brown, J. Whitehead, A. Lennerth 
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Date Event Round 

April 15 Motorkhana  4 

April 29 Rallysprint 1 

May 5 Khanacross 2 

May 6 SEAC Super Series 2 

May 20 Motorkhana  5 

May 26 Forrest TRE 3 

June 9 Khanacross Australian Titles   

June 23 Level 1 Rallysprint Moorex 4 

August 19 Khanacross 4 

August 26 SEAC Super Series 3 

September 8 Forrest TRE 5 

October 6 SEAC Super Series 4 

October 21 SEAC Super Series 5 

October 27 Piggy Back TRE Event Ballarat Light Car Club 6 

October 28 Khanacross 5 

November 9 Legend of the Lakes Hillclimb 2018 – Friday   

November 10
-11 

Legend of the Lakes Hillclimb 2018 - Weekend   


